Follow-Up Response
The Standing Senate Committee on Human Rights (RIDR)
Regarding Human Rights of Federally-Sentenced Persons in the Correctional System

1) [bookmark: _GoBack]What kind of livestock on the prison farms?

The Correctional Service of Canada (CSC) penitentiary farms will include a variety of different farming related activities, including land management, crop production, bee-keeping, beef stocker, dairy cattle, and dairy goats. This will provide offenders with the opportunity to access a scope of technical and transferable skills training to meet their needs and interest. The employment program will include on the job and vocational training, in addition to soft skills.  
At present, there is a herd of 17 stocker (beef) cows at Joyceville Institution and CSC has started building the dairy cowherd at Collins Bay Institution (CBI) with six yearlings on pasture. The young dairy cattle will be housed in the barn at CBI until the new dairy cow barn is ready at Joyceville Institution. It is anticipated that the dairy cow herd size will be approximately 60. 

The arrival of the dairy goat herd, is expected in the spring of 2020. Young goats will be housed at CBI until they reach the age for milking at which time they will be moved to a new dairy goat barn that will be constructed at Joyceville Institution. The exact size of the goat herd will be determined by operational and market capacities as the plan progresses.

2) Are federally-sentenced persons involved in the slaughtering of animals?

CSC does not slaughter animals. The abattoir located at Joyceville Institution is leased to a private business which operates this facility. A small number of inmates are involved in an industry training program working at the location. They are registered with the Ontario Ministry of Trades and are earning hours toward a retail meat cutter apprenticeship.  
CSC will also explore new partnership opportunities with local businesses and organizations in the farming industry. Private and public sector partnerships are a critical part of CSC’s work. Through these partnerships, offenders can learn employment skills, obtain third party vocational certifications, participate in Work Release, and gain employment experience. This will allow for new employment opportunities for offenders. As the farm programs develop and demonstrate success, the experience will inform future opportunities for other employment and employability program options. This in turn will create opportunities for CSC to address the needs of offenders and support their reintegration. 
3) Are products from these prison farms being sold overseas? And if so, to what countries?

Products produced on the penitentiary farms will be used internally or sold by CORCAN to companies in Canada in consideration of regulations and market needs. The sale of goods and services will generate revenues to sustain and be reinvested in the employment and employability training opportunities for offenders. All goods produced will be managed in accordance with legislation, policy and regulatory requirements.
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